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News and Events 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
As we approach the end of our 61st Annual God’s Share Appeal 
I write to thank you for your continued generosity to the 
Diocese of Bismarck.   
 
Your response to our appeal reflects our theme, “United in 
Gratitude for God’s Blessings”.  Your generosity speaks clearly 
of your understanding of the spirit of stewardship regarding 
God’s gifts.  May the Lord reward you abundantly.  
 
You have joined thousands of Catholics in western North 
Dakota in supporting the important programs and services that 
assist every parish and every parishioner in our diocese.  Please 
know that I am most grateful to you for your support. 
 
If you have not yet made your gift to this year’s appeal, I 
encourage you to do so soon.  Your participation is very 
important and I do need your support.  Please remember that 
when giving back to God in thanksgiving for all the blessings 
we have received, no gift is too large or too small. 
 
I also want to thank you for your personal prayer intention 
cards.  I remember all of your prayer requests each day when I 
come before our Lord in prayer. 
 
 
Sincerely in Christ, 
 

     
Most Reverend David D. Kagan 
Bishop of Bismarck 
 
Last Call for your God’s Share Contribution.  If we do not  
 

receive your God’s Share envelope this weekend, you will be 
tele marketed by the Diocese of Bismarck.  Thank you to all 
who have responded.  
                                                                                             
Strasburg and Hague Cemetery Flowers: Please remove 
flowers or objects from the Strasburg and Hague Cemeteries by 
Monday, June 4th, unless they are in vases attached to the  
tombstones that won’t interfere with mowing.  When mowing 
resumes, items left on the grave sites that interfere with the  

http://www.emmonscatholics.org 
Office: 701-336-7172, stspeterandpaul@bektel.com 

The Week’s Schedule 
 

Sun.,  June 3  8:45 a.m. Mass at Sts.  Peter & Paul 
          Connie Schmidt+ 
  11:00 a.m. Mass at St. Michael  
    All Parishioners 
Mon.,  June 4   No Mass 
Tues.,  June 5 4:00 p.m. Mass at Sts. Peter and Paul 
      Living & Deceased Members Of  
    St. Mary’s CUF Council #244  
Wed., June 6 8:00 a.m.    Mass and Adoration at Sts.  
   Peter and Paul  
      LeRoy Scherr+ & Family        

Thur., June 7 8:00 a.m. Mass at Sts. Peter and Paul 
    Frank & Elizabeth Glass+ & Family 

  9:15 a.m. Mass at Strasburg Care Center 
    Intention of Celebrant 

Fri., June 8    10:00 a.m. Mass at St. Mary 
    All Deceased Family Of  
    Mike & Katherine Heier 

Sat., June 9 4:00 p.m. Mass at Sts. Peter and Paul  
                                     Thomas+ & Rosemary Schaefbauer 
    & Family 

  8:00 p.m. Mass at St. Mary 
    Gerald & Cathy Hulm+ & Family  
Sun., June 10 8:45 a.m. Mass at Sts. Peter & Paul 
    Tony+ & Jeanette Tschosik & Family 
  11:00 a.m. Mass at St. Michael 
    All Parishioners 

   
The Sacrament of Reconciliation: The sacrament is available in 
Strasburg from 3:15-3:50 p.m. on Saturdays, in Hague from 7:15
-7:50 p.m. on Saturdays, and at St. Michael Church 10:30-10:55 
a.m. on Sundays.  The sacrament is also available about 15 
minutes prior to each weekday Mass and can be scheduled at 
your convenience by calling the parish office. 
 
Eucharistic Adoration:  Wednesdays, following the 8 a.m. 
Mass at Sts. Peter & Paul Church.  Also following Mass on the 
first Friday of each month at St. Mary. 

Sts Peter & Paul, Strasburg St Michael, Rural Linton St Mary, Hague 



mowing will become the property of the church.  Thank you for 
your cooperation!  

Thank You to all who donated to the Sts. Peter & Paul 
Cemetery Fund  to help with the up-keep. Donations can be 
given at any time to any cemetery.  Your donations are always 
welcome. 

St. Mary’s Parish of Hague, Annual Church Fair is on 
Sunday, September 9th.  Anyone wishing to donate a prize for 
the raffle, contact Karen Keller at 336-7456.  If she’s not home, 
leave a message.  Karen’s address is: PO Box 23, Hague, ND 
58542. 

The Diocese of Bismarck has an opening for a full-time Donor 
and Planned Giving Assistant.  Responsibilities of the position 
include donor cultivation, scheduling and event planning.  
Position also prepares donor reports and manages and maintains 
Customer Relationship Management database software.  The 
Donor and Planned Giving Assistant may also develop 
proposals and gift illustrations for potential donors.  
Compensation will be competitive, includes a benefits package 
and will be commensurate with experience of candidate.  
Statewide travel and some limited national travel is required.  A 
valid US driver’s license is required.  All offers of employment 
are pending a clear background check and reference check.   
Please submit cover letter, resume, and three references to 
Denise Jordan, PO Box 1575, Bismarck, ND 58502, or 
djordan@bismarckdiocese.com.  
 
CCD Tuition: There  are 4  Strasburg/Hague  families \who 
haven’t yet paid their children/students’ CCD dues. The cost is 
$30 per student. If you don’t know if you have paid, call Alice 
at 336-7172.  You can drop your dues in the collection basket, 
drop it off at the rectory, or mail it to Sts. Peter & Paul Parish, 
PO Box 322, Strasburg, ND 58573.   
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
Thank You to all who supported the “Fill The Crib” sponsored 
by the Strasburg KC’s for the St. Gianna Maternity Home in 
Warsaw, ND.  The items collected will now be delivered.   
 
For Your Information:  Fr. Benny’s car is sold! 
 
St. Mary’s Council meeting today, Sunday, June 3rd, starting 
with a rosary at 1:30 p.m. in the Sts. Peter and Paul Church 
basement. Get ready to shop!  Close out on all greeting cards.  
Reminder:  St. Mary’s Council will now be charging  $5.00 for 
a 6 day candle that is lit on St. Mary’s and St. Joseph’s altars at 
the Sts. Peter & Paul Parish. 
 
The Strasburg Fire Department is sponsoring a Blood Drive 
on Monday, June 4th, from 12:30 p.m. till 5:30 p.m.  To make 
an appointment, call Kevin Gabriel at 321-3263.  Walk-ins are 
always welcome! 
                                                                                             
Hague/Zeeland Knight’s of Columbus meeting on 
Wednesday, June 6th, at 9 p.m. at the Hague KC Hall. 

The International Pilgrim Statue of Our Lady of Fatima will 
be traveling the Diocese of Sioux Falls during the month of 
June.  St. Michael’s in Herreid will host the statue on Saturday, 
June 16th from 10:00AM (opening Mass) to 4:00 PM closing. 
During the day there will be time for adoration, confession, 
rosary, short talks and the Chaplet of Divine Mercy at 3:00 PM.  
You are welcome to spend some time or all day in prayer asking 
to Mother of Jesus to intercede for us! 

The Annunciation Monastery of Bismarck is offering "A 
Joyful Spirit Retreat" for girls ages 8-14 on Friday, July 13 
from 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Pray with the sisters, make new 
friends, enjoy faith-based games, crafts and storytelling. The 
day wraps up with the tradition of making s'mores. It's free to 
attend and includes craft supplies, prizes and lunch. Pre-
registration is required by July 4. Call or text Sister Hannah at 
701-425-9734 or email hvanorny@gmail.com for more 
information.   

A Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend is a private weekend 
away from the distractions of daily life for couples in good marriages. 
Give your marriage this gift. The next available weekends in this area 
are July 13-15 in Buffalo, Minn. and Nov. 9-11 in Medora. Early 
registration is highly recommended. For more information, visit 
ndwwme.org or contact Rob and Angie at 701-347-1998.  

Ladies, mark your calendars for the THIRST 2018 Women’s 
Conference sponsored by the Diocese of Bismarck and held at the 
Bismarck Event Center on Saturday, Sept. 22, 2018. Treat yourself to a 
wonderful day of uplifting presentations, confessions, Eucharistic 
adoration, music, a Vigil Mass with Bishop Kagan, and of course – 
support and conversation with your sisters in the Lord. And remember, 
registration is FREE! Visit bismarckdiocese.com/thirst2018 for more 
information and registration. Click title to get logo.                                                                                                                              

Pray for the sick: Todd Moch, Bud Hausherr—brother-in-law 
to Aggie Haak & Cil Seaman, Marvin Feist,  Karen Fischer—
daughter-in-law to Phyllis Fischer, and Nattie Nagel,                                                                           

Pray for the deceased:  Ramona Heidrich, Robert Miller, 
Thomas Schaefbauer, Sr., Martina Bauman, and Karen Wolf.    

Liturgy Assignments 
Sts Peter & Paul, Strasburg 
Weekday Lector: Irene Herr 
June 9th at 4:00 p.m.—Saturday 
      Servers:  Katie & Jessa Heidrich 
      Lector:  Cil Van Beek 
 Head Usher:  Jim & Irene Rohrich 
 Giftbearers:  Jim & Irene Rohrich 
 EMHCs: Carrie Heidrich, Irene Rohrich 
                     Mona Reis, Lorraine Weber 
June 10th at 8:45 a.m.— Sunday 
      Servers:  Mary Baumgartner & Riley Krumm 
      Lectors:  Mark Mittleider 
 Head Usher:  Don Wikenheiser 
 Giftbearers:  Jeanette Tschosik Family 
 EMHCs:  Amanda Baumgartner, Joanne Ternes 
                      Dennis & Karen Hulm 
 
St Mary, Hague  
June 9th at 8:00 p.m.— Saturday 
 Servers: Jeannie Keller & Isabella Miller 
 Lector:  Karen Keller 
 Head Usher:  Dennis Hummel 
 EMCHs: Karen Keller, Lisa Hulm, Victoria Volk 
 Money Counters:  Andy Hulm & Duane Wald 
 
St. Michael, Rural Linton                    
June 10th at 11:00 a.m.— Sunday 
 Servers:  Raymond & Dean Vetter                                                         
 Lector:  Marie Vetter                                         
 Giftbearers:  Dan & Marie Vetter                                          
 Sacristan: Rod Jacob                                
 Money Counters:  Darius Aberle, Scott Jacob, Isadore Gross                                            
 Rosary:  Isadore Gross 
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